ERP Minutes
Attendance:

Bill Bergman

Ted Burse

Alex Dixon

Steve Lambert

David Lemmerman

Bill Long

Jeff Nelson

Tim Royster

Dean Sigmon, Chair

Shaun Slattery

John Wood

Luncheon Meeting at Tradewinds Resort, St. Pete Beach, FL.

May 2005

Agenda Items

1. The members were welcomed to the meeting; there were no guests.
2. Sigmon noted that Bill Schmunk would be recognized for his contributions in the Main Committee meeting on Thursday.

3. Sigmon read the list of recipients for PES Working Group Certificates of Appreciation to be handed out in the Thursday meeting.

4. The list of PES level awards was reviewed.  Sigmon reminded the Subcommittee chairs that they need to identify working group chairs for Standards Medallion recognition.

5. Alex Dixon moved and the motion was seconded that we create an Honorary Membership that would include free meeting registration for those honorary members.  Those honorary members who wish to attend the luncheon and/or the social would be required to pay the meeting fee for that event.  During discussion, it was noted that the luncheon and the social require that the Switchgear Committee provide a head count to the venue; it is impractical for us to provide these services at no charge with no clear indication of the honorary members intention.  The motion carried.
The following list of Honorary members was nominated:

Jim Ransom

Bill Schmunk

Ruben Garzon

Dave Swindler

Chuck Wagoner

Stan Telander

Ward Laubach

Dick Arndt

Harvey Mikulecky

Bill McKay

Eric Ruoss

Paul Notarian

Larry McCall

Gordon Perkins

George Lester

Lou Kolarik

Dave Kumbera

Hugh Ross

Al Worland

Fred Teufel

Harold Hess

This list was accepted by acclamation.  These gentlemen will be noted on the Website; their status will also be updated on the membership Excel spreadsheet.

6. Jeff Nelson made an appeal for Technical Paper reviewers.  He noted the process is taking too long.  

7. Steve Lambert reported that the process to nominate Roy Alexander as a fellow is ongoing.
8. There was no discussion of Technical presentations for future meetings.

9. There was no new business.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Dean Sigmon
